

Northaw and Cuffley Residents' Association
Minutes of meeting held by Zoom 6 January 2022

Present:

Michael Green Chair
Mike Clark IT/Web
Diane Draper Treasurer
Judith Wilson Membership Secretary
Stan Buckley
Bonnie Lythgoe
Melanie Wilson

1. **Apologies**
None

Welcome Visitors
None

2. **Questions From The Public (in person, by email or letter)**
There were none.

3. **Conflicts of Interest**
There were none

4. **Minutes of meeting held 2 December 2021**
Approved.

5. **Matters arising**
MG had prepared some notes for a meeting with reference to the library but discovered the meeting with the lady was a private one with Sir Charles Walker. MG is to follow-up regarding feedback achieved from that meeting.

6. **IT & Website**
MC had updated with Minutes. The payment system to go on website.

7. **Admin**
None

8. **Treasurer's Report**
December Bank Statement showed membership subs/donation being received.
Annual accounts to be prepared once final bank statement for 2021 received.

9. **Planning**
Monthly list of planning applications for Northaw & Cuffley have been circulated to Committee.

10. **Precis Reports**
10.1 *Police/Owl - None*
10.2 *Parish Council – None*
10.3 *Kidston Institute – None*

- 10.4** *Cuffley Hall – Most activities now taking place, all persons entering hall must wear a face mask unless exempt.*
- 10.5** **PPG update on Cuffley Village Surgery – Next Committee meeting 19 January 2021**
- 11. Co-opting of Committee Members –** None. New Committee Members required.
- 12. Questions from the Public –** None
- 13. A.O.B.**
Due to inspection of perimeter of Homewood by SB when builders' rubble and other rubbish was found, residents adjacent to Homewood have received a note from NCRA about this. SB has sent note to PC waiting for acknowledgement. PC did write to residents along The Ridgeway backing on to Homewood which has had some affect. SB will monitor.

The NCRA notice boards at Cuffley Station now have posters placed in them by MC.

JW – Membership drive is almost ready to go. Awaiting list of volunteers for delivery. MC to deal with annual leaflet.

BL – Is very concerned about speeding along Coopers Lane Road where the national speed limit is 60mph and quite often exceeded. BL was wondering if there was any possibility this could be reduced. MC did not think there was much hope of this happening, he suggested contacting Bernard Sarson, Sir Charles Walker & Steven Bolton. Maybe there were some statistics that could be gathered for any accidents/speeding along this road and presented to Herts Highways. MG & BL to speak.

- 14.** The meeting closed at 8pm.